
 Star of the Sea Catholic School 
                           STAR NEW: August 2020  

     
January 25, 2023 

Dear Star Families, 
 

We are thrilled to welcome Dr. Barbara 
Salter as our new music teacher! Dr. 

Salter will be teaching each week on 

Monday, Thursday, and Friday.  Please 

be sure to welcome her to our wonderful 

school community!  

 

We are asking all students to wear 

their mass uniforms for Open House 

weekend for our masses on January 28

-29th in order to promote Catholic 

schools. Be sure to send new families to 

our Open House, Sunday January 29th 
from 11-2 pm in Crawford Hall.  

 

Lovingly in Christ, 

Dr. Carey L. Averill, 

Principal 

 

 

Upcoming Events! 

Jan 26          Peacemaker & Birthday Mass,  

          Recognition of Honor Roll and Principal’s List 

Jan 29           OPEN HOUSE 11-2! 

Jan 29         CATHOLIC SCHOOL’S WEEK & RAISE  

 CRAZE! 

Jan 31  CSW Skate Party @ Haygood 

Feb 4 Winter Sports Photo Shoot 

Feb 10-       SOS MIXER @ 6 PM 

                    Aftercare ends at 4 PM  

                    6th Grade Religious Retreat at CHS 

Feb 21       Spirit Night at Watermans 

 SAVE THE DATE 

 Craft Cocktails,         

Appetizers & Live Music 

 February 10 @ 6 PM 

FACTS Grant & Aid  

ACCEPTING FINANCIAL AID APPLICATIONS  

APPLY NOW! 

If you apply before February 15th FACTS will accept 2021 Tax Return and W-2’s.  

If applying after February 15th, you will be required to submit 2022 Tax Return and W-

2’s. 

MARCH 1st is the DEADLINE FOR ROUND ONE Financial Aid 



Please help welcome our new music teacher,                             

Dr. Barbara Salter! 

Dr. Salter has concertized extensively in Eruope and America. She has 

a daughter and son, one of which lives here in Virginia Beach. She 

has an active music studio in town and is excited to share her talents 

with Star of the Sea Students.  

She is a native of Minnesota and a graduate of Cornell College in 

Mount Vernon, IA in organ performance. She went on to study in 

Germany where she earned the highest degree offered to church 

musicians in Europe. Dr. Salter also holds a Master of Divinity and 

Doctorate of Music Degrees from Candler School of Theology. She 

has served as an organist at St. Paul’s Kirche, Peachtree Christian 

Church in Atlanta, and First Methodist in Fayetteville, GA. We are 

excited for Dr. Salter to work with our students and share her talents 

with all of us! 



This past weekend Ocean received her first Sacrament in the Catholic Faith!  

If your child has been baptized in the past year, we would love 

to recognize this wonderful Sacrament in our Star News, 

Please send a photo to Sarah.Carlson@sosschool.org. 



January 29th-

February 3rd 

Monday January 30th 

CELEBRATE YOUR COMMUNITY 

2 canned goods for dress down Day– Black and White Attire 

*Raise Craze Begins* 
 

Tuesday January 31st 
CELEBRATE YOUR STUDENTS 

Favorite Sports Team Dress Down Day-Free 

 

Wednesday February 1st 

CELEBRATE YOUR NATION 

Red, White and Blue Dress Down Day-Free 

 

Thursday February 2nd 

CELEBRATE VOCATIONS 

Wear Mass Uniforms 

 

Friday February 3rd 

CELEBRATE FAMILIES 

Blue and White Dress Down Day 



Star Families~ 
We are so thankful to have your children here with us 

and our Nurse’s Sam and Monica are two of              

the most significant advocates for your                     

children and their needs.  

 

Please be sure to notify Sam and/or Monica,               

in confidence, if: 

• If your child has a current or new medical condition 

• A planned surgery  

• Is receiving on going medical treatment 

• Has a change in daily medications 

 



Home and School update  
 
RAISE CRAZE IS ALMOST HERE!!! 
 
Our biggest fundraiser of the year, Raise Craze is almost here! Make sure 
you click on the links embedded in the following flier to learn about 
WHAT Raise Craze is and HOW you can get involved. Then, click on the 
link to register your students so they are ready to start logging their acts 
of kindness and sending out emails to family and friends asking for sup-
port! We are hoping for a fun and successful campaign this year!  
 
Remember, funds raised will go towards a much needed update of our 
gym bathrooms! The project will include new faucets, sinks, partitions/
doors, toilets, and water bottle water fountains. Help us meet our goal 
and give our school this much needed update!  

 
Donations Needed/Parent Service Hours 

 
Please check out our sign up genius asking for donations to support the 
raise craze activities. Remember, for every $15 spent in donations, you 
earn one parent service hour! Please turn in donations to the front office 
ASAP. Thanks for your support. 
 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/60b0e4babac2ea1f94-raise#/ 

 
Skating Party 

 
Please join us on Tuesday, January 31st from 5-7:30pm for a roller skat-
ing party at Haygood Skating rink. It’s $10 per skater, and that pays for 
their skating and two slices of pizza. We have the rink reserved so please 
bring your family and friends! We hope you can join us for a fun night 
with our school family!  
 



 

  SOS ATHLETICS 

–HELP NEEDED!– 
 
<<< Basketball Home Game Volunteer Sign-ups 
Please sign-up to help with concessions, gate fees, and all 
other volunteering needs to keep our Home games running 
smoothly. 

           Spring Sports Interest Form >>> 
Please complete the Interest Form if your Stars are participating in the upcoming Spring Season.   
 
 

 
–SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT– 

 
CONGRATS AND GOOD LUCK TO BOTH JALEN KOTCHKA & COLIN WHITFIELD ON THEIR NOMINA-

TION AS SOS REPRESENTATIVES OF THE TCBL DR. D. AWARD! 
 

 

 
–CATHOLIC SCHOOLS WEEK– 

 
SOS 8th Graders 

Vs. 
SOS Staff 

Volleyball Game (Best of 3 Sets) 
Friday, Feb 3, at 1:30 PM 

 

• All 8th Grade families are welcomed, and encouraged to come watch and cheer for our STARS! 
 

• 8th Graders - Please bring SOS athletic attire to participate.  PE and Basketball uniforms are ok. 
 

• Parents - One scoreboard operator will be needed.  A parent coach volunteer also would be very helpful. 
 

 
 

 

 
–SOS / TIDEWATER CATHOLIC LACROSSE– 

 

 
 
 
 

***Scan for all info regarding lacrosse.  



BASKETBALL HOME GAMES 
 (TCBLVA.COM - FULL SCHEDULE & STANDINGS) 

Week 9 Week 10 Week 11 Week 12 Week 13 

Saturday, January 28 Saturday, February 4 Saturday, February 11 Saturday, February 18 Saturday, February 25 

8:00 AM 8:00 AM 8:00 AM 8:00 AM 8:00 AM 

Youth Girls Youth Girls Youth Boys Youth Girls Youth Girls 

SOS 1 SOS 1 SOS 1 SOS 1 SOS 2 

V V V V V 

SJA 1 STP 2 SGS 1 SJA 2 SJA 1 

9:00 AM 9:00 AM 9:00 AM 9:00 AM 9:00 AM 

Junior Girls Youth Boys Youth Girls Senior Boys Youth Girls 

SOS 1 SOS 1 SOS 1 SOS 1 SOS 1 

V V V V V 

SGS 1 CTK 1 SGS 2 STP 1 SPX 1 

10:15 AM 10:00 AM 10:00 AM 10:15 AM 

FINAL DAY OF REGULAR 
SEASON TCBL BASKET-
BALL. POST SEASON IS 

TBD. 

Junior Boys Youth Girls Youth Boys Junior Girls 

SOS 1 SOS 1 SOS 1 SOS 1 

V V V V 

SGS 2 SOS 2 PCS 1 SJA 1 

11:30 AM 11:00 AM 11:15 AM 11:30 AM 

Senior Boys Junior Boys Junior Boys Senior Boys 

SOS 1 SOS 1 SOS 1 SOS 1 

V V V V 

STP 4 SJA 3 SMS 2 STP 2 

 

12:15 PM 12:30 PM 12:45 PM 

Senior Boys Junior Girls Senior Boys 

SOS 1 SOS 1 SOS 2 

V V V 

STP 3 SJA 2 SMS 2 

PICTURE DAY (2/4) FROM 
10:00 TO 1:00. 

 

SENIOR DAY TO BE OB-
SERVED AT 11:30 - THE 
FINAL 8TH GRADE SEN-

IOR BOYS REGULAR SEA-
SON HOME GAME. 

SOS ATHLETICS 





Development News 

Get your tickets today ONLINE HERE  for our 
auction mixer (think cocktail party) that will be on 
Friday, February 10 in Crawford Hall. Single tickets 
are $40 and couple tickets are $75. Don’t miss it! 

Want to join the auction committee? Join us for a 
breakfast meeting at Bay Local on Laskin Drive 
right after drop off. We met this morning and the 
next meeting is Wednesday, February 8. Please 
email development@sosschool.org with any 
questions.  

Auction Mixer Feb 10 

Would you like to host a Sign Up party for this year’s auction? 

One thing great about our area is we have a lot of military families. We are sad when they get transferred 

out of the area but we also celebrate when orders bring them back here! We had that happen with one 

particular family who attended a Catholic school that had fundraisers that were a lot of fun. Namely – sign 

up parties. 

A family or a couple of families get together to host a party. They provide the food, drinks, fun activity, 

etc., but can take this cost as a tax deductible gift to the school. 

The party is advertised at the school’s auction. It can be a children’s party ($25 for each attendee) or an 

adult party ($50 for each to attend). The money comes straight to the school. 

Here are some examples of parties that are put together:   

 A tea party A pool party A wine tasting 

 Octoberfest Barbeque Craft parties (kids or adults) 

Thank you for considering hosting a party or getting together with another family or two to do so. It’s also 

a great way for us to mingle with perhaps parents with kids in other grades and increase our fellowship 

with our school.  

If you have any questions, please email development@sosschool.org.  

Do you love to throw a party? 

Join Star of the Sea moms (plus alumni moms) for a  
Sign Up party that benefits the school! We all love a 
cocktail and something sweet….add conversation with 
other STAR moms, and you’ve got the 
perfect GALentine’s Day celebration!   

Join Kristin Markle and Liz Cook for a delicious escape 
from your weekend routine. 

When: Saturday, February 4th at 3 pm 
Where: 2568 Landview Circle 
Donation: $50 

Link to purchase ticket 

RSVP deadline is January 

30th. Questions? Email  

development@sosschool.org.  

Shadowlawn Eats Spirit Night Raised 
$200 for our School! Thank you to 

everyone who came out!! 

https://staroftheseaschool.schoolauction.net/schoolauction2023/homepages/show
https://staroftheseaschool.schoolauction.net/schoolauction2023/catalog?id=21




To strengthen our Eucharistic faith, the U.S. bishops are leading a national Eucharistic 

revival. Click the link for some great resources on this central mystery of our faith and  

to learn how you can participate: https://www.eucharisticrevival.org  

Star of the Sea’s Adoration is on the first Friday of each month. For more information, 

call 428-8547. 

https://www.eucharisticrevival.org/?fbclid=IwAR1n1QDx_AIHAIe9hPVl-WDxcQUWtxVVUn0RvtkJO3QrB0d0nU48djSBOw8






     FACTS Grant & Aid ACCEPTING FINANCIAL AID APPLICATIONS  

 FOR 2023/2024 beginning 12/1/2022. APPLY EARLY!! 

 

These sources of financial aid are available to families of students at Star of the Sea Catholic 

School. 

 o The McMahon Parater Foundation -- Available to eligible Catholic and non-Catholic      

 students. 

 o The Parish Sharing Awards -- Available to eligible Catholic families registered and 

 active in a local Diocesan parish. 

 o EISTC Tax Credit Scholarship -- Available to eligible Catholic and non-Catholic       

 families. 

Families must apply and meet FACTS Grant and Aid criteria for need to be 

considered for any of the financial aid sources listed above.  

Please note that the deadline to apply for Round 1 financial aid is March 1, 2023. Your 
FACTS Grant & Aid Application and ALL supporting documents must be submitted by 
March 1, 2023, to be considered in Round 1 awards. If you apply after the March 1st dead-
line, and qualify for aid, you will be considered for aid in Round 2 (6/1 deadline) or round 3 
awards if funds are still available. 

 

You may apply online at https://online.factsmgt.com/aid.  
FACTS representatives are available to assist you if you have any questions regarding the 
online application process (866-441-4637). Please be sure to upload all your documents as 
requested. Look for emails from FACTS Grant & Aid as they will notify you of any   missing 
information. 

Additional Criteria for Star of the Sea School Financial Aid: 

•   Account Status: All account balances must be current (i.e., tuition, technology fees, caf-

eteria, before/aftercare, etc.)  

• You must apply for financial aid each school year to be considered for an award.  

• Financial aid awards ARE NEVER carried over from year to year. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns regarding the financial aid process, please contact 

Donna Odanga at: donna.odanga@sosschool.org 



SOS LACROSSE 

 

Info Links 

 

Coastal Crush – Hampton Roads Youth Lacrosse Club 

 

Tidewater Catholic Lacross (TCL) 

 

2023 Flyer 

 

Clinic + 2023 Flyer 

 

General Info 

● Open to grades K-8 

● Register through Coastal Crush (link above) 

● Not wholly SOS affiliated or sponsored 

 

TCL 

● Teams may not end up being solely SOS, but will most likely be joint teams of Tidewater Catholic schools 

(SOS, St. Matt’s, St. Pius X, etc). 

● Organizers: 

o Mark Hargrave / mark.hargrave@yahoo.com 

o Drew Miller / drew252miller@gmail.com 

 

Coastal Crush 

● A private company/league who organizes lacrosse within the Tidewater area.  The TCL will be operating 

within Coastal Crush.  Parents pay Coastal Crush and athletes play on a TCL team.  Games are within 

and against other Coastal Crush teams, and may include match-ups with other TCL teams.  Most likely 

it will not be solely Catholic-based competition. 

● Coaches are certified, background-checked, and managed by Coastal Crush. 

 

VIRTUS 

● VIRTUS training is not currently a requirement of Coastal Crush for their coaches.  SOS is working with 

Coastal Crush to see if training can be incorporated for TCL teams within Coastal Crush. 

● Your coaches may not be VIRTUS trained, since it is not a SOS team. 

 

Schedule 

● Intro Clinic on 3/15 from 2-3 PM at HRCS / Gear is provided 

● Practice begins early March / Coach will provide date/times 

● Games on Saturdays, with two games per day 

o 3/25 @ HRCS 

o 4/22 @ WH 

o 4/29 @ HRCS 

o 5/6 @ WH 

o 5/13 @ HRCS / Coast Crush Classic Tournament (possibly more than two games) 

o NOTE: Warhill (WH) is in Williamsburg, VA 

 

 

 









Athletics 
Come join us for a full day of basketball in 

our SOS gym this Saturday!   

 

 

 

 

Please sign up to collect gate fees and/or help 

with concessions this weekend.  

https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/30e0949ada82fa3ff2-basketball  





 

Invest in the Virginia Education Improvement Scholarship Tax 

Credit Program. Provide financial assistance to deserving students 

while enjoying tax relief! EISTC continues to return 65% of your 

donation to you in Virginia tax credits. Those who itemize can claim 

the remaining 35% as a charitable deduction. And if you choose to 

donate by transferring appreciated securities, you will eliminate 

your capital gains taxes on those stocks.  

For more information and/or to obtain the necessary 

documents, please contact Jackie Ankley at 757-428-

8400 or Jackie.ankley@sosschool.org  you should most 

definitely look at taking advantage of this program. 

 

If you pay taxes to the Commonwealth of Virginia, please view the 

informative video by accessing the link below. Please share with 

any friends, family or businesses who may benefit from this 

wonderful tax credit program. 

https://youtu.be/VEOFevJP2zk  

 

 

 

Education Improvement Scholarship Tax Credit 

mailto:Jackie.ankley@sosschool.org
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2FVEOFevJP2zk%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3l7mhrRDwav_zAq81Q3YFnVFH0BWmSlrtzKB3EMJGKHEuncC1jvLZ6AsY&h=AT2-W6qJZ1EpdKNE3I7w-i8u5YisnohP-BfUyUOqg7vAjAo4gdOFV-AI3PHD7WHzxN7m_3F0Ua67c5Ap0sWFEG9fY-dQhGYgp5cW_YRwJc2QvHF9G1B8


 

Counselors Corner 19 

Gerald Ott 

 

 

 Last Counselors Corner covered Test Anxiety. That form of anxiety is a spe-

cific phenomenon related to tests and is far from the only source of anxiety stu-

dents experience in school. Some types of Anxiety students may experience in 

school can be as follows: Separation anxiety is When children are worried about 

being apart from their parents or caregivers. This can be a pervasive problem at 

drop-off and throughout the day. Social anxiety is When children are excessively 

self-conscious constantly believing that they need to be different or are not good 

enough. This makes it difficult for them to participate and socialize with peers. Se-

lective mutism is When children have a tough time speaking in some settings. This 

can make it hard to participate and get answers to the questions the student may 

have. Generalized anxiety is when children worry about an enormous range of 

things. Kids with generalized anxiety lend themselves often to perfectionism and 

can be self-punitive. Obsessive-compulsive disorder is much broader than just a 

type of anxiety. But it can be characterized as When children’s minds are filled 

with unwanted and stressful thoughts, in which Kids with OCD try to alleviate 

their anxiety by performing compulsive rituals. Commonly children can have spe-

cific phobias in which they fear particular things outside of the norm which may 

interfere with their school life.  

 Anxiety is often treated based on the specific needs of the students and is 

sometimes helpful to seek therapy or a medical opinion. Although some general 

things make Anxiety better. Having healthy eating, physical activity, recommended 

amount of sleep, mindfulness, or relaxation, are all ways to stay healthy and Gen-

erally can reduce the symptoms of Anxiety. Most importantly students who strug-

gle with anxiety are 0ften helped most through their support system and their 

parents. Having people in their lives who support them and help quell those anx-

ious thoughts are the best help. 



For Sale 
Dennis Nahorney is an alumni parent who graciously lends his skills as a 
woodworker to various events. He has several gorgeous cutting board (great for 
charcuterie), smaller cheese boards and wooden bowls for sale with an added 
bonus of donating a portion of the cost back to the school. 

Photos below are of items currently available. Cheese cutting boards start at $40. 
Prices on other pieces range with the design. If you are interested, please email him 

directly at  ddanielwoodworks@gmail.com. .  

In addition, Dennis is taking orders for cedar planters much like the ones he 
donated to our auction, beginning at $125. Here are photos of the planters he made 
last year. He will handle this the same with a portion of the cost coming back to Star 
of the Sea School. Please reach out to Dennis to find out all the styles and pricing 
available. Thank you!!

mailto:ddanielwoodworks@gmail.com




Cost is $20 per Student 



 

 

 

 
 

  

  
  
  
  
  
  
  

Nancy Liette, Coordinator 
nancy@staroftheseaparish.com 

   

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vacation Bible School 
Please check back next week for 

participant and volunteer registration info 

Participants are PK – 5th grade 

Volunteers are 6th-12th grade 

Adults, do you love to craft? Looking 

for a couple for the craft station. 

Please contact Nancy if interested. 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
Star Parents- 

 
This winter has already been a tough one with illness and  
unfortunately it doesn’t bode well for the upcoming winter months. 
We have already seen cases of Flu (both A and B) and MANY  
cases of strep, which is proving to be a resilient strain this year. 
That being said, I want to remind everyone that if your child has a 
fever or vomiting/diarrhea, they cannot return to school until they 
have been fever/symptom free for 24hrs WITHOUT medication.  
 
Also, please use your best judgment when sending your child to 
school when they have a cold or a cough. Even in the absence of 
a fever, these  illnesses are just as transferable to other  
classmates. If your child has a persistent cough or a thick  
discharge from their nose, they should also remain home until 
these symptoms are improving.  

 
Lets try and keep Star of the Sea as healthy as we can  

this fall/winter!   
 

Please don’t hesitate to reach out with any questions for  
myself or Monica. 

 



EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES 

 

Please contact Sarah Carlson if you are interested in  

substitute teaching. She can be reached at  

sarah.carlson@sosschool.org  

 

Please contact Sarah if you are interested in working in 

Before Care from 7 AM—8 AM every morning or After 

Care from 3 PM –6 PM each evening. 

 



Follow us on Social Media 

& help us grow in support  



Star of the Sea Catholic School  

Finance Counsel 

Administration:                                        Members: 

Fr. Steven DeLeon, Pastor                     Mrs. Gretchen Hudome      Mrs. Jackie Ankley 

Dr. Carey Averill, Principal                    Mrs. Donna Odanga             Mrs. Theresa Garber 

Mrs. Diana Socha, Asst. Principal         

 

Star of the Sea Catholic School  

School Board 

Administration                                        Members 

Fr. Steven DeLeon, Pastor                    Mrs. Jackie Ankley                  Mr. Matt Chaney 

Dr. Carey Averill, Principal                     Mrs. Elaine Hourigan            Mrs. Gretchen Hudome 

Mrs. Diana Socha, Asst. Principal         Mrs. Rebecca Chaney            Mrs. Melissa Foglia 

Mrs. Erin Klein, President            


